
Cheryl Bartlett – Candidate for Regional Director Saskatchewan, Manitoba 
and Nunavut 
 
I have been actively involved in agility since its inception in Canada. 
 
In the past, I have served as the AAC Regional Representative for 
Saskatchewan/Manitoba as well as serving as the Chair for the Discipline 
Committee.  I am currently sitting on the Standing Rules Committee. 
 
I have been a Masters level judge for about 20 years.  I am also a proctoring 
judge, and a Biathlon designing judge.  
 
I continually upgrade my education in the sport, both handling and course 
design/judging through online education and workshops hosted at the Standsure 
facility here in Prince Albert.  This helps me keep up to date in the sport as well 
as in my role as instructor. 
 
I have been/am involved in hosting multi level events: 

• AAC Nationals in Saskatoon. 

• Multiple Regional Championships in Prince Albert. 

• Open event. 

• Regular trials. 
 
I have also been involved in, among other things: 

• Bringing the Veterans program into existence. 

• The break away tire. 

• The 1 Day Qualifier 
 
I have had 10+ dogs in the sport of agility, prior to that, I have been involved in 
competitive dog sports for over 45 years. 
 
AAC was developed as a Membership based organisation and has definitely 
strayed from its roots. The AAC elected Regional Director should be accessible 
to all the constituents of the region.  Members should feel free to ask questions, 
raise concerns and get answers to their questions/concerns.  
 
 


